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Editorial
 In the last newsletter (June 2021), I set the expectation that we 
would probably be able to restart our regular monthly meetings 
after the summer break at the beginning of the 2021/22 season in 
September. However, I regret to say that this will not be possible.

 Many of you will know that in June, very sadly, we lost a valued 
member of our committee, Peter Clare. Now, as some of you may 
have heard, Lorraine Piercy, our Chairman, has been very ill for 
several months and, after a stay in hospital, is now at home but 
remains very unwell. Consequently we have not yet been able to 
arrange a new programme of events and have taken the decision to 
defer the resumption of physical meetings until at least the new year. 

 As I sit here writing this newsletter, many of us have been queuing 
in the rain in the Church Hall car park for our winter flu jabs. Also, 
the Prime Minister has announced the plans for Covid vaccinations 
for 12-16 year olds and told us that Covid booster jabs will shortly 
start for Health & Social Care Workers, the vulnerable and the over 
50s (which probably encompasses most members of the Harefield 
History Society!) He also set out the prospects for the coming 
winter with a plan A and a plan B.  

 Personally, being a confirmed optimist, I am very hopeful that we 
will be able to get through this winter without the need for any 
draconian lock-downs or other deprivations. However, I am also 
happy to continue all the simple measures like hand washing, 
wearing a mask in shops and crowded places, and by avoiding 
unnecessary mixing. I hope you feel the same.

  
Stop Press: - Just been invited to book my Covid booster jab!  
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Images from the Lock-down Summer
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 The Village Pond attracted 
many visitors, human and 
of the feathered variety. 

 Can you see the 
“fisherman” standing in one 
of his favourite spots in the 
shade of the first tree on 
the left? He came nearly 
every day and on two 
occasions I saw him catch 
a fish (unfortunately he was 
too quick for me to get a 
photo).

 Here he is again in another 
of his favourite perches.

 I was very pleased to see 
that the wild flowers 
planted by the council last 
year came up again this 
summer. Hopefully they will 
continue to reseed 
themselves for many years 
to come.

 I was particularly happy to 
see so many bees taking 
advantage of the nectar on 
offer. The bumble bee on 
the lovely cornflower was 
completely oblivious of my 
presence. 
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The new HEALING GARDEN at Harefield Hospital is now looking lovely in the sunshine.

A special event was arranged to show the sponsors around the garden and HHS was invited to 
conduct the visitors around the hospital grounds and explain the history of the site.

(left) Rosie Pope 
introduces the Healing 
Garden to the guests 
before the tour. 

(right), the group is 
shown another  (secret) 
garden. It is only 
accessible by staff and 
patients from  inside the 
hospital. 

(below) The refurbished lake behind the mansion is now looking great.

(right) The second lake is now getting the same treatment.
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Found in the Archives

  Looking ahead to 2022, I am mindful that, in February, it will be the Queens Platinum anniversary 
(that’s 70 years) since she ascended the throne. I wondered whether I could find anything in the 
archives vaguely relevant on which I could use as an excuse for mentioning this fact. And low and 
behold, I came across a the document shown here. 
 It is a program for “Harefield Coronation Celebrations”. Perfect 
(or so I thought). On the front is exalts “Harefield Residents 
‘Decorate your Houses’”.
  However, when I turned the page, I was surprised to discover that 
this document is for an earlier coronation, that of her majesty’s 
father, King George VI. In fact, it makes quite amusing reading so 
I decided to put it in the newsletter anyway.
   The coronation was on May 12th 1937 and the celebrations in 
Harefield continued for three days. Items that caught my attention 
amongst the sporting events is the Bun and Treacle Fight and the 
gift of a Golden Sovereign for the first baby born on Coronation 
Day. 

 (If you know who that baby was, I would love to know. Ed.)


